May 2, 2016 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Gordon Wisnom, Roy Burkins, Donna Bloom, Kenton Kurtz, Michael Ellinger and Polly Kreiss. Also in attendance were: Mayor Herzberger, Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Stacy Myers and Ira Walker. Bill Gemmill and Dennis Sarpen were absent. 
GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the minutes from the April 4, 2016 Council meeting. Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated April 1st thru April 29th, 2016 totaling $119,593.14 seconded by Ms. Kreiss and the motion was carried. 
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated April 2nd thru April 29th, 2016 totaling $48,593.14 seconded by Ms. Kreiss and the motion was carried.  
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated April 2nd thru April 29th, 2016 totaling $44,708.19 seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion was carried. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

A question was raised regarding the deadline for 9 N. Hill to be compliant with their outdoor landscaping/driveway issue.  Attorney Sharnetzka will research.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Attorney Sharnetzka stated that the proposed Ordinance 2016-01 for increasing the time to remove snow from sidewalks and increase the penalty for violations has been advertised.  
Attorney Sharnetzka reminded Council that May 13th is “CGA Night” at the York Revolution Stadium. 

The Storm Water Management Ordinance will be going to the Planning Commission this month for their review. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Sarpen did not attend tonight's meeting.  No report. 
OPERATOR’S REPORT
Mr. Walker presented his report to Council. 
Ms. Bloom made a motion to approve the cost of $282.31 for repairs for the new hydraulic filter at the skid loader for the sewer plant to Messick's.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Bloom made a motion to approve the cost of $4,470 to Powerhouse Generator to do two service visits and one load test for all four generators.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Walker also reported that a rather large leak was found in the area of 126 Crosstie Drive.  The leak was causing 70,000 gallons a day water loss. 

 MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger stated that a committee has been established for the Police and the cost of the Police coverage for the various municipalities.   The hope is that the municipalities will be billed for actual Police work done in the area.  There has been a disproportionate share of random police cruising in the Stewartstown Borough area.   It is believed that the cruising should be in proportion to the road miles in the area and the Police Chief should be assigning the areas to cruise based on those road miles.  Once the committee makes a report and if the Police Commission approves the proposal, the proposal will be presented to Council for final approval. 
Mayor Herzberger also attended the Patriot Awards ceremony at the Elementary School. 

TREASURER'S REPORT

Ms Myers reported that the York County Solid Waste will not allow electronic drop off at the Plank Road site as previously questioned.  Electronic collections will only be accepted at their facility in York. 

Ms. Myers wished to remind Council that any personal email used for Borough business can be subject to the Right to Know Law.  She advised Council to set up a separate email for anything relating to the Borough. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to accept the resignation of Dave Stampler from the Borough Planning Commission.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Bloom made a motion to approve Ordinance 2016-01 amending Ordinance 2004-12, increasing the time to remove snow and the penalty for violation.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 
Council discussed the preliminary Ravencliff Plan.  The Planning Commission recommended approval based on the condition that all of the Borough Engineer's issues be addressed and satisfactorily resolved.  Mr. Kurtz made a motion to conditionally approve the preliminary Ravencliff plan as long as all contingencies (1 through 29) are satisfied.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried.   Ms. Bloom made a motion to accept waiver 707, waiver of street radius for Lot 9, to a 30-foot radius and minimum curb at the intersection of roads A and E per the agreed upon comments and notes by the Borough Engineer and the Development.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the 2016 Fireworks display to be held on July 2nd.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Hopewell Township sent correspondence to the Borough regarding the repairs to Trout Lane.  The cost of the materials that will be purchased by Hopewell Township but paid for by Stewartstown Borough is $31,000.  Hopewell Township will complete the repairs.  Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the cost of $31,000 plus or minus, for paving Trout Lane.  This cost does not include labor.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 

There being no further business, Mr. Kurtz made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Burkins.  The Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 8:03 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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